# Knight's Council 11187

July 1, 1998

Volume 5, Issue 7



### Fellow Knights:

The results are in: we have new officers. At the June 8, 1998 meeting the attending members elected our new leaders. The picture above shows several of the officers. Seated from left to right are: Fran Vendetta, new Grand Knight Charlie Giametta, and past Grand Knight George Williams. Standing are Joe Rossi, Hector Raymond, Bud Joos, Tim Bowie, Alex Pokora, and Fred Barwick.

Outgoing Grand Knight George recognized and thanked various Knights, such as Fran Vendetta



for his great work as Activities Director, and Bob Wolf for all his Church activities. He then turned the meeting over to Advocate Bud Joos. Bud explained the rules, and presided over the voting. The results are on page 2.

After the elections, Grand Knight George Williams thanked all the Knights for thir hard work in the past

(Continued on page 2)

### Special Election Issue



HAPPY 4TH OF JULY

## With Sympathy

It is with great regret that we report that Brother Knight Larry Balanti's wife passed away in June.

At the June 8th meeting, Grand Knight Charlie Giametta asked for all Knights to visit the wake at 8:00 PM Thursday, June

The officers setup a calling list and called all the Knights to ask for their cooperation. They got many volunteers.

Please join us in extending Larry our heartfelt sympathy during this difficult time, and find a place for Larry and his wife in your prayers.

### Knews of Knote

Brother Knight John
Hamilton has received
a promotion that will
require him to move.
He has resigned as
Membership Chairman
in order to allow
someone else to take
over as quickly as
possible. Let's all
wish Brother John the
best.

Treasurer Joe Rossi received a certificate of First Degree Teams. It is an official certification plaque that indicates our council has the capability to run first degree programs.

Grand Knight Charlie Giametta has asked for help with the Violet Festival. The Knights will be running a beer tent at the festival, from July 30th through August 2nd. We will not have shirts with Budweiser and our council number on it, as previously reported. Charlie felt it was inappropriate to mix the two logos on one shirt.

### KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

1998-1999 Officers

Grand Knight: Charlie Giametta

Deputy Grand Knight: Fran Vendetta

Chancellor: Tim Bowie

Treasurer:
Joe Rossi

Recorder:
Alex Pokora

Advocate:
Bud Joos

Warden: Mike Welling

Inside Guard: Rob Allen

Outside Guard: Mitch Thomas

1<sup>st</sup> <u>Year Trustee</u>: Harold Egler

2nd Year Trustee: Hector Raymond

3<sup>rd</sup> Year Trustee: George Williams



#### Pentecostal Banner

Carl Kipp created a magnificent Pentecostal banner, shown at the right. Fran Vendetta is carrying the banner in the "parade" of banners May 30th and 31st. The banner carriers included Fran Vendetta, John Hamilton, Bud Joos, Bob Snyder, and Bob Wolf (if there were others that I have not been informed of, I apologize).

### Elections (cont.)

(Continued from page 1)

year. He apologized for any hurt feelings he may have caused, and wished good luck to the incoming officers. He asked all Knights to share their gifts to help the council. George praised Bud Joos for the professional way he ran the election—he had obviously done his homework on the procedures.

George then passed the gavel to Charlie Giametta. Charlie stated that he would do what's right for the Council and for the Church. We have some exciting activites planned for the upcoming year, and Charlie invited all Knights to participate.

Fran Vendetta asked for volunteers for a cookout that was held June 26th, from 7:00 PM to 10:00 PM, at Huntington Hills pool. The affair was an appreciation night for the altar servers. One hundred and twenty dollars was donated from the Knights toward this purpose.

Bob Wolf explained the duties of Church Director. The Church Director position was combined with the Chancellor position in the past, but they are now separated, and we need a volunteer to take over

for Bob.

Here's Charlie's Grand Knight Icon

